HIGH POINT REGIONAL HIGH SCHOOL

299 PIDGEON HILL ROAD – SUSSEX, NJ 07461-2733 fax 973-875-0904 www.hpregional.org

Mr. Seamus W. Campbell
Director of Curriculum & Instruction
Phone 973-875-3170
scampbell@hpregional.org

Dr. Scott D. Ripley Superintendent Phone 973-875-7204 SRipley@hpregional.org

Mr. James Minkewicz
Business Administrator/Board Secretary
Phone 973-875-7205

<u>JMinkewicz@hpregional.org</u>

March 29, 2018

Dear Montague Community:

Over the last few weeks High Point's guidance counselors were provided with an opportunity to meet with parents and students at the Montague Township School in order to select courses and set up student schedules for September 2018. Those meetings were very productive, and we are confident that students have been placed in challenging and appropriate courses.

Many Montague parents have expressed concerns regarding the fact that High Point's counselors met with and scheduled students from Sussex-Wantage, Lafayette and Frankford well before scheduling took place at Montague. Please allow me to reassure you that all incoming students, regardless of when they scheduled, were provided with equal access to the course selection process.

Further, High Point believes that students and their parents should make the ultimate decisions regarding the selection of courses and the level of instruction. Please contact High Point's guidance department regarding any questions or requests for modifications to your student's schedule.

Please reach out to me should you have any questions regarding these matters.

Sincerely,

Scott D. Ripley